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February Dinner Meeting  
 

DOCôS Sports Retreat 
February 19, 2015 

 
19265 Victor Parkway 

Livonia, MI 48152 
North East corner of 7Mile Rd and I-275 

Victor Parkway is the street you take to get to  
Embassy Suites Hotel  

and a number of other restaurants. 

 
Social Hour 1800(6:00pm) Dinner 1900(7:00pm) 

 

DVD presentation on the shipwreck 
ñNimickò that was discovered off of  

Whitefish Point  
 

 

We will be ordering off of the menu  
 

Prices range from $7.99 to $18.99 
You can go to their web site and (www.docssportretreat.com) 
  and view the complete menu 
  

Bonus 
Thursday is happy hour all day long so well drinks are half off 

and they have specials on beer 
    

Please RSVP to Lt Judy Stewart, S;  
734-591-0492 or email jwstew4@att.net  

by  February 15, 2015, so we can let them 
know how many are coming  

http://www.docssportretreat.com
mailto:jwstew4@att.net
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Commanderôs MessageCommanderôs Message  

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is my first article for the Anchor Lines as Commander of 

Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron. I consider it an honor and privilege to serve this posi-

tion. I will do my best to carry out all of the responsibilities of this office. 

I thank you for your vote of confidence. 

I have to admit I feel a little overwhelmed as I have big shoes to fill from the last Com-

mander, P/C Sue Rayburn, SN.  She was always on point and well prepared. I will be 

counting on the Past Commanders, members of the Executive Board and Bridge for 

guidance and assistance.  I hope to serve our Squadron well. 

The strength of Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron comes through the participation of the 

members. We have been a strong and active Squadron for many years because of the 

willingness of its members to step-up and help when and where help was needed.  I 

would really like to see this continue in the future. Lately because of attrition we are feel-

ing the effects of a shrinking membership. I would like to remind members, or would be 

members, that the main purpose of United States Power Squadrons is to provide educa-

tion. This helps those who are interested in boating to be better boaters, which in turn 

makes them safer, more confident boaters. We are also a very social group. We enjoy 

events where friends, food, drink and laughter are the only agenda. So come out, or bet-

ter yet, get involved, you will make new friends and have a great deal of FUN.  I have 

been a member since 2009 and have found this to be true. Through working for the 

Squadron, I have made many good friends and learned many things along the way. 

In the upcoming year, we will be working to make the General Membership meeting 

more entertaining with guest speakers and presentations; hopefully you will see an im-

provement in that area. We will also be working to make improvements in other areas, so 

watch for these in upcoming Anchor Lines or refer to the online calendar and our web-

site. 

 

Cdr Mark School, JN 
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Executive DepartmentExecutive Department   
 

 

 

A Very Important Message  

 

This is the time of year when the Bridge Officers review the volunteer positions 
within their departments.  Since we do not have an Administrative officer on deck for 
2015, Iôve been making the calls for both the Administrative and Executive Officerôs 
departments.  There are some extremely important volunteer positions that are not 
currently staffed.  These are:  

 

Public Relations Chair  

 

Meeting Programs Chair  

 

These two positions are, in my opinion, the glue that binds a squadron to 
growth.  The Public Relations group gets the word out about squadron classes and 
activities to allow other boaters to participate in our activities and potentially increase 
membership.  Meeting Programs are critical to having good attendance at meetings, 
and where we as members learn from these programs.  So any volunteer is a good 
volunteer.  It is not a 10 hour per week job; it is what you make of it.  

The awesome news is that all of the other very critical committees have at 
least a Chair person and some have a small group to share the effort.  You know who 
you are.  You have my utmost respect for what you are volunteering to do, and my 
thanks and appreciation for you as a person.  Many hands make light the work to be 
done.  Itôs you who have volunteered that make this unit of the United States Power 
Squadrons what it is today and what it will be in the future.  

 

Iôm looking forward to the year ahead, supporting all the volunteers. 

 

 

Lt/C Frederick Hoitash, SN 
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Education DepartmentEducation Department   

 

 

 

 
Just received this and thought I would pass it along. 

ñHello, I am contacting you as the Squadron Education Officer of the Dearborn Sail & 

Power Squadron. My name is Dave Kowalski and I am the Birmingham Power 

Squadron Educational Officer. We are offering Junior Navigation starting on January 

19, 2015 at the Anthony Franco Communications Center located at 44555 Woodward 

Avenue in Pontiac. The center is located on the north end of St. Joseph Mercy 

Oakland Hospital. The course cost will be $135.00 for USPS members and $185.00 

for non-members. The class will start at 1900 (7:00 pm) and runs to about 2130 (9:30 

pm).ò 

 
Not much else is new in the Education Department. The ABC Boating classes are set 

to start at John Glenn High School on February 23, and at Canton High School on 

February 25.  

Changing hats for a minute:  We are going to try something different for the General 

Membership dinner meetings. Cheri and I, with the help of Lynn Jackson, have set up 

the next three dinner meetings (February, March, and April) at the same location, 

Docôs Sports Retreat. We will be ordering off the menu, and as a bonus, Thursday is 

happy hour all day. Well drinks are half price and they have beer specials. See Flyer 

for location. We will be in the enclosed patio with a view of the river, and it is large 

enough to accommodate speakers and our Awards Night presentations.   

 

Lt/C Frank Muylaert, SN 

 

    

          

 Robert Wilson  01 Eileen Melvin  07 

Dorothy McDermott  03   

 

  

  

         

A belated Happy Birthday to Dearbornôs new member, 

Jeanne Corombos, (wife of Robert Wilson)  January 17 
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THE INVINCIBLE YOUTH NEED BOATING CLASSES  

Published by the Marketing/ PR Committee 
United States Power Squadrons® 
Contact Greg Scotten gscotten@comcast.net 
 
When I was about thirteen, my family rented a lakeside cabin for my Dadôs one week vacation.  

With our cabin came a 14 foot aluminum boat and 10 HP motor, enabling some great pan fish-

ing. I struck up a friendship with a boy about my age from a nearby cabin. Like most boys, we 

plotted ways to do things away from our parents. 

One morning I convinced my father to let us take our boat fishing.  As I was always a responsi-

ble kid, my Dad said OK, ñébut just be careful!ò  So off we went.  Soon we spotted an old door 

floating on the surface. Being a ñresponsibleò, I decided to pull the door out of the water before 

someone struck it. As the boat came up to speed the door skimmed on the water and our 

ñGood Samaritan rescueò became an adventure as the ñmaritime hazardò turned into a ñsurf 

boardò. 

 With me at the helm, we discovered that by going full speed in circles I could swing my friend 

at even higher speeds over the bumps of our own wake. It never dawned on us that we had 

become a hazard to ourselves and others. Oblivious: we gleefully spun in high speed circles. 

Oblivious, that is, until our parents spotted us from shore. 

Many parents deservedly trust their kids. Unfortunately, ñkids are kids: immortal and invinci-

bleò. They are readily led astray by adventure or pressures from their piers. This is why many 

states have rather strict regulations regarding minors on the water. In most cases they must 

complete a state sanctioned safe boating course 

The best of these courses is Americaôs Boating Course, Third Edition, It is taught by members 

of the United States Power Squadrons® in a classroom setting with live teachers, real life ex-

amples, equipment displays, and comprehensive text book materials that may be kept for ref-

erences. 

 Remember how easily as a kid you were distracted by ñfunò that overwhelmed any thoughts of 

impending danger. Protect your child by making sure he/she receives the best boating safety 

education possible and enhance that experience by taking the class with them.  

To find out more about upcoming courses and seminars go to www.usps.org or call (888) 367-

8777.  

As Power Squadrons members remind us: ñCome for the boating educationéstay for the 
friends.ò 
 
Lt. Bill Hempel 
Senior Feature Writer 
Marketing/Public relations Committee 
United States Power Squadrons 

 

mailto:gscotten@comcast.net
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P/C Suzanne Rayburn, SN, also received her Merit Mark for 2014. That brings to a 

total of 35 members who received their Merit Mark for Dearborn, which is 43% of our 

membership. Again, congratulations to everyone for a job well done. 

A new bill signed by Governor Rick Snyder changes the blood alcohol level that is 

considered a DUI for boats, snowmobiles, and ORVôs to 0.8. The bill brings the rec-

reational vehicle limits in line with the limits for motor vehicles.  

RESOLVE TO BE SAFE  

By Lt Trent Kutsch, safety officer of Tip of the Mitt Power Squadron 
 
Boat owners are no different than anyone else when January rolls around. The new 
year offers the chance for a clean slate; to look back over the past year and see what 
went right, what went wrong, what improvements can be made. Itôs a time to take 
stock of oneôs life, and decide what accomplishments are possible in the New Year. 
 
As the year begins, many people make New Yearôs Resolutions that build upon: 
spending quality time with family and friends; making an effort to reconnect with old 
friends; meeting and making new friends; making time for relaxing and doing the 
things they enjoy the most. Boating activities are one of the best ways to achieve 
these goals. A key ingredient to your New Yearôs Resolutions is to insure that you will 
have a safe and enjoyable boating experience. 
 
Boating resolutions should be made in a manner that insures they will keep you, your 
crew, your family, and friends safe on the water. Once you have made your safe boat-
ing resolutions, be sure to keep them for the whole year. I have provided a few exam-
ples of resolutions that I believe will keep everyone safe and accident free: 
 
¶  Always wear a PFD, and require your crew and passengers to do the same. 
¶  Have a USPS Vessel Safety Check done on your vessel. 
¶  Take USPS courses and seminars. 
¶  Conduct man-overboard drills with passengers and crew. 
¶  Conduct abandon-ship drills with passengers and crew. 
¶  Resolve to never operate your boat under the influence. 
¶  Always file a float plan with a family member or friend, and instruct them to contact            

the U.S. Coast Guard should you not return as planned. 
¶  Be a weather watcher, and respect the weather while out on the water. 
¶  Learn and practice the Navigation Rules and Regulations. 
¶  Always post a proper lookout as required by the Rules. 
¶  Operate your vessel at a safe speed for the conditions. 
¶  Insure that your vessel is properly equipped, well maintained, and is serviced 

regularly. 
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Change of Watch  Photos courtesy of P/C Jana Smith, SN, 

Antoinette Martin 

P/C Sue Rayburn, SN, 

farewell address 

P/C Jana Smith, SN Soon to be ñEx Cdr ñ Sue 

Rayburn, SN, and soon to be 

Cdr Mark School, JN 

P/C Peggy Schwaller, AP, 

P/C Sue Rayburn, SN 

Great camaraderie! 

D/C H Jay Stevens, SN, 

swearing in 

Cdr Mark School, JN 

Cdr Mark School, JN,  

received his Commander flag. 

The Bridge being sworn in P/C Gerald Majeske, JN, 

President of the P/C Club 

Cdr Mark School, JN, present-

ing D/C H Jay Stevens, SN, his 

gift of appreciation 

   

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Cdr Mark School, JN, Nancy 

Konopka, Markôs sister and 

brother in law 

Final business meeting of the 

2014 Bridge 


